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This neighborhood newsletter is a Black publication.  Subscription is free.  Articles and remarks are welcomed. Contact: Brothers 
United Who Dare to Care, Inc. 131 W. North Avenue, Martin Luther King Community Center 2nd Floor, Hagerstown, Maryland 21740.  
Phone 301-393-9290.  Website: www.blackmenwhocare.org. 
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Wheaton Park “Turkey Bowl” tradition alive and well  after more than 30 years. 
by Andy Smith  
A small group of spectators gathered on Thanksgiving and braved the weather on one of the coldest days this year to 
watch the Wheaton Park Turkey Bowl. The game originated over 30 years ago in which players from the Jonathan Street 
neighborhood picked sides, normally made up of guys 25 years old or younger lined up against those over 25 years old.  
This year’s game may have had a “duke’s mixture” of both. Squads lined up sometimes 12 players on each side, perhaps 
too keep warm with the extra bodies or just to keep the game moving.  Generally the game is good clean fun. Played until 
the players are called to their Thanksgiving meal.  I recall the year I hung up my spikes after losing the toenail off one of 
my big toes.  I took losing a toenail, as a sign to get out while the getting was good.  During the 70’s when the Hagerstown 
Bears Football team was around, Pete Lockley would show up with a van full of equipment, including uniforms and 
everyone playing could suit up.  During those gridiron days of the Turkey Bowl, players were carried off field with broken 
limbs.  Still it was good clean fun. After the era of using shoulder pads participants continued to play.  Full contact till this 
day! Having played fifteen years into the Turkey Bowl, I considered myself fortunate to only have left a toenail out on the 
field.  I recalled the year my cousin George Thompson, a Physician’s Assistant, left the field in an ambulance with a broken 
limb.  It is hard to watch the Turkey Bowl from the sidelines.  Like me, you fight the impulse to get into your sweats and 
jump in for a couple of plays.  As I was leaving, I saw a 25-year Turkey Bowl veteran, John “Clem” Preston Jr. approaching 
the park to watch the game.  I asked Clem why he was not playing and he answered, “I haven’t played in two years, when 
you hit that 40 year old mark its time to quit”.  Wisely put, but I recalled seeing at least one or two players in this year’s 
game that I know are close to my age. So there is Turkey Bowl for life after 40.  So to all those who have played in the 
years gone by I salute you and I dedicate this story to one of the Turkey Bowl’s greats, the late Steve Moses.  I believe if 
Steve were with us today, he would run a couple of downs to help keep the spirit of the tradition strong.  Players keep 
playing. (More photos on back page)  
 
Reminder: the Speak Up newsletter winter delivery c hanges 
Door to door delivery is limited during the winter months. See the November 2005 Speak Up for a complete listing of 
where you can pick up a newsletter. Call the BUWDTC office at 301-393-9290 for more information. 
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HEALTH 
 
Washington County Health Department to announce rem aining community funds 
The Local Health Department is planning to announce $8,000 in grant funding to reduce tobacco use.  This is not a health 
department announcement.  We are encouraging minority community based organizations to pursue this opportunity.  Our 
Minority Outreach & Technical Assistance (MOTA) office received a $3,000 award from this same funding pool.  Our office 
offers assistance in writing the grant to pursue these funds and can also assist with program development.  We have a 
Community Outreach Team and Minority Affairs officers available to help. Call 301-393-9290 for more information. 
 
Health Newsletter coming soon 
MOTA Community Outreach Worker Todd Hall is partnering with the Washington County Hospital to publish a health 
newsletter to address community health concerns.  The newsletter, “Start with a Check Up”, will be available in 2006. 
Contact Todd Hall if you wish to submit articles or receive a copy. 301-393-9290, email: todd@blackmenwhocare.org. 

 
JOBS 

 
City of Hagerstown – Position Available: 
Engineering Technician – Water & Sewer Department, $24,731 - $30,659 
Field Operation Technician – Water & Sewer Department, $11.66 hour - $12.15 hour (after 18 months) 
Bookkeeper – Treasurer’s Office, $12.67 hour - $13.30 hour 
Contact: Human Resources Department at 301-739-8577ext. 108 or email hrapply@hagerstownmd.org. 
Hagerstown Community College has the following Posi tions Available: 
Theater Technician – Grade 10, $33,920 - $39,008 
Contact the Human Resources Office, HCC, 301-790-2800,ext. 280 or 243, or visit www.hagerstowncc.edu. 
Head Start of Washington County – Position Announce ment 
Bus/Classroom Aide – Martin Luther King Center (Monday – Thursday), $7.69 to $9.47 hour 
Cook – South County (Monday – Thursday), $8.79 to $10.78 hour 
To apply contact: Head Start of Washington County, Inc. 325 West Memorial Boulevard, Hagerstown, Maryland, 21740. 
Phone 301-733-0088.  
Washington County Government – Positions Available:  
Office Associate – Water Quality Department, $22,044 
For application and job description contact the Washington County Human Resources Department, 240-313-2357, Voice 
or 240-313-2077, TDD or visit the website at www.washco-md.net. 
 

HOUSING 
 

Trying to buy a home, Let the Mortgage Man help you  
Richard Beckwith, also known as the Mortgage Man, is a broker for Clover Realty a company he and his wife Cynthia 
owns.  Richard still has a standing offer to come to the Brothers United Who Dare To Care office and do workshops for 
those considering the purchase of a home.  So, if you know anyone in need of professional real estate assistance contact 
the Brothers United Who Dare To Care office or call the Richard the Mortgage Man at Clover Realty 301-797-8404 ext. 
202 or 301-730-8549. 
 

������ ��!��� �History & Culture 
 
The Doleman Black Heritage Library and the Diversit y Education Training Center will be relocated. 
The library and training center will be relocated in 2006 from the Brothers United Who Dare To Care office to a facility with 
access to those in wheelchairs or who have limited physical ability.  The proposed location for the library and training lab 
was the Black History & Multicultural Center. Efforts have been unsuccessful in reaching the owner(s) of the “old” Coca 
Cola Bottling Plant to negotiate the purchase of the building to be used for the Black History & Multicultural Center.  The 
Doleman Black Heritage library and Diversity Education Training Center will be moved to the Hagerstown Public Access 
Corporation (HPAC) office. The HPAC organization was started to help local citizens get a Public access cable television 
channel in place.  Hagerstown currently has a Government access cable channel and an Education access cable channel. 
The HPAC office is the current site for the Citizen Television Studio & Training Center and will also have a Black History 
Exhibition wing and Kids Corner.  For more information call the Brothers United Who Dare To Care office 301-393-9290 or 
HPAC at 301-745-2000.  The HPAC Board of Directors meets on the second Saturday of the month at 10am. 
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Brothers United Who Dare To Care would like to thank all those who have helped us have another successful year. 
Thanks to Allegheny Dental, Ethel Brown, Arnetta Doleman, Jiggs Dotson, Minnie Mae Johnson and Eddie Smith for their 
monthly contribution of magazines and books to the Doleman Black Heritage Library. Thanks to Diane Hamilton and David 
Washington who donated over a hundred books to our library this year. Thanks to Carolyn Norse and Gerline Burnett for 
the “huge” contribution of magazines.  Thanks to Anthony Doleman for the vintage magazines and the books.  Thanks to 
the volunteers at our center: Danielle Dorsey, Lucille Russ and Mollie Smith (Speak Up proof reader).  Thanks always to 
the BUWDTC Active Volunteers: Llew Browne (IT Engineer and Computer Services), Todd Hall (Computer Support/Help 
Desk), Francis Hughes (Computer Services), Ajamu X (Cultural Activities, Community Events), Robert Harris, Jr. 
(Community Events, Heritage Librarian),Ted Lee (Advocate), Mwamba Raheem (Information Management, Community 
Events), Andy Smith (Projects & Training Director, Newsletter Editor & Distribution), Josie Smith (Photography, 
Videography and Youth News writer), Toni Smith (Youth Activities, Intern) and Seth Stewart (Youth News writer).  Thanks 
to the Washington County government for contributing over 50 computers for redistribution this year.  Business owner 
Mike Murray and City Councilman Kristin Aleshire for helping to get the A/C back on this summer. Thanks to Richard & 
Cynthia Beckwith, Nettie Simmons, County Commissioner Greg Snook and Ruby “Ming” Wilson.  Thanks to all the people 
organizations and businesses that carry the Speak Up newsletter.  Thanks to the people who volunteer and contribute to 
our neighborhood. I personally want to thank: my godparents Noah & Martha Horst; my friends Bill and Hettie Ballweber; 
Mwamba & Ted (who don’t give up); my wife and children (who give the biggest contribution: my time from them), my big 
brother Jay Nightwolf and my mentor Dr. Richard Williams. Most of all, I thank my Creator, Lord & Savior without whom I 
would be nothing and have nothing to give. My God is an Awesome God!  God bless anyone we forgot to thank.



2005 Turkey Bowl �
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